
 
 

 
 
 

Operations Division Report 
PVS House of Delegates Meeting 

July 11, 2021 

Officials Committee 
• The PVS Officials Chair, Rich McMillen, has submitted a separate report. 

Safety Committee 
• The PVS Safety Committee Chair, Kurt Thiel, has submitted a separate report. 

Technical Committee 
• The presence of COVID-19 radically shifted the format of swim meets. The Technical Committee worked closely 

with clubs and their meet directors to create and implement protocols that complied with local, state, and USA 
Swimming Guidelines. The goal was to ensure that swim meets were safe for all attendees. 

• Approximately 112 meet announcements and accompanied supplemental documents were reviewed for 
sanction (or approval). This is in addition to the PVS Championship meet announcements. 

• The current members of the Technical Committee are: 
o Kelly Rowell 
o Carolyn Kotarski  
o Lindsey Kotarski (athlete member).  

 
Equipment 
Expenses 

• Under $500 was spent on the following items: 
o Part to repair a 2-line scoreboard 
o 50 Gallon Equipment tote 
o Replacement drums for printers 

• A CTS6 will be sent to Colorado Time Systems for repair in late July 
• No new timing equipment was purchased. 

 
Rentals 

• The rental rates were reduced (2 days for the price of 1 day) for the duration of COVID-19 Restrictions. It is 
anticipated that the regular rates will resume once USA Swimming lifts their Return to Competition Sanction 
Requirements. 

• The number of rentals were higher when compared to the 2019-2020 season due to the requirement of 
Automatic Timing. 

 
Carolyn Kotarski 
Operations Vice Chair 
ckotarski@gmail.com 


